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BOARD OF GOVERNORS POLICY RE: REQUESTS FOR ACTION 

Pursuant to the WSBA Bylaws, the Board of Governors (BOG) is the governing body of the Bar that 
determines the general policies of the Bar and approves its budget each year.   

The BOG adopts this policy to set forth the preferred process for submitting matters to the Board for 
action.  The goal of this process is to ensure that the Board had sufficient information to make a 
decision, including compliance with relevant rules, fiscal impact, and the input of various stakeholders.   

This policy does not limit the President’s or any Governor’s authority under the Bylaws to establish the 
agenda and order of business for each BOG meeting. 

1. Initial Request.  Requests for BOG action should be submitted to the President and the Executive 
Director.  The President and Executive Director, in consultation with WSBA General Counsel will 
determine whether the request is appropriately taken up under General Rule 12.2, the WSBA 
Bylaws and any other applicable law or order.  

2. Review by BOG Committee.  If the request is from an individual or a non-WSBA entity, the 
President may refer it to the appropriate BOG Committee to determine whether the matter 
should be explored further.  If there is not a BOG Committee appropriate to the subject matter, 
it may be referred to the Executive Committee.     

3. Analysis.  When a matter has been requested by a WSBA entity or has been approved for further 
exploration by a BOG Committee, the Executive Director will ensure that the matter is analyzed, 
including fiscal impact, stakeholder analysis and input, rule compliance, and implementation 
implications.  A reasonable amount of time should be provided for this analysis taking into 
account the scope, magnitude, and relative novelty of the request.  This information will be 
shared, as appropriate, to aid in the Board’s decision-making.   
 

Requests Requiring Amendment to the WSBA Budget 
Changes to the WSBA Budget should not be approved without a rigorous review of the pros, cons and 
impacts of said change.  As such, any request, proposal, change or suggestion that would require a 
change to the WSBA budget that arises during a meeting or has not been subject to analysis as 
described above, should be tabled until the next BOG meeting in order to provide time for that analysis.  

The review will be performed by the Treasurer, CFO, HR Director, WSBA President, and the Executive 
lead for the department affected. The review and potential request will be taken to the Budget and 



Audit committee for discussion and analysis. The committee’s recommendation(s), are intended to be 
completed and delivered to the BOG for approval in its next meeting. 

 

Approved by the Board of Governors on January 17, 2020. 
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